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             MARCH, 2007 
GENERAL DINNER MEETING

Tuesday,20 March, 2007 
Cost of Dinner $20 (GST  inc) Please try to have the correct change
Completion of Zonta International Membership Forms
Board Meetings start at 5.00 pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

Please advise by 5pm Monday 19 March, 2007
In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

                                         MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.

From our President.

Dear members,

What a splendid luncheon we had today with Professor Ian Frazer as our guest speaker. He absolutely charmed everyone and was so forthcoming and

Generous with his information and answered our questions most thoroughly. On your behalf our thank you gift to him was a Beaudesert Blue pumpkin. Appropriately festooned with International Women’s Day colored ribbons. He was delighted.
I attended Beaudesert State High School on Thursday morning as your Zonta Representative for their IWD celebrations. I spoke briefly about Zonta and about the cookery classes. A young woman who attends BSHS is expecting a baby fairly soon so Joy Craig, Deputy Principal is going to see if she is interested in joining our group on April 20th. I am enjoying the beautiful flowers they gave me and the card signed by Jenny Coomo, Joy Craig, Doug McMahan and Joan Wilderspin. Many of you will remember Joan as a Zontian and she wished to be remembered to those who do.

Julie Burton has asked if we would like to contribute to the program on 1st April, 2007 at Conference. I have sent an email to her suggesting we could speak briefly about cookery classes. I think some of the city Zontians would be interested to hear our practical ways.

What a busy month March is! I am looking forward to the wedding of my nephew after Easter and a restful time with most of the family up at Maleny.

The State Government has released The Logan Basin Resource Plan so we should all go to the website at www.nrw.qld.gov.au/wrp/logan.html - decisions taken now will affect all of us and is important that we stay in touch with current planning and public service thinking as it affects our Shire and our quality of life. I would recommend you read it to stay in touch, as without water we are nothing.

Kind regards,

Alice Warby.

DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD and DINNER MEETINGS

20 March 2007

17 April  as well the AGM 2007
15 May Changeover 2007
OTHER IMPORTANT DATES
.
1 April Combined Area 3 and 5 Zonta Workshop for 2007 at Brookwater Golf Course
near Springfield south of Brisbane.

1 April YWPA club candidates due to the district.

April, resumption of Nutritional Cooking Classes.

1 May 2007 Club Officers Report Form due to Headquarters

1 May 2007 YWPA district candidates due to Headquarters

31 May 2007 Klausman Women in Business Scholarship club candidates due to the District.

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS
March
Special birthday greetings to two members this month,
Margaret Brennan      13 March

Alice Warby                27 March

.
NUTRITIONAL COOKING CLASSES will resume on 20 April, 2007 at the Baptist Church Hall.
The next six sessions will focus on “Food for Lunch Boxes.”

Members please contact Alice Warby to confirm arrangements.
AREA 3 and 5   ZONTA WORKSHOP for 2007
A special invitation has been extended  to all Zonta members by Julie Burton, the Zonta International District 24 Area Director  to attend the combined Area 3 and 5 Zonta Workshop for 2007on 1 April, held at Brookwater Golf Course near Springfield south of Brisbane.

Registration begins at 9.00am till 4.00pm

Cost: $45.00 per person (includes welcome tea/coffee on arrival, morning and afternoon teas and Lunch.)

Registration forms will be available soon.
THE INTERNATIONAL WOMENS DAY LUNCHEON.
The Luncheon held on Friday, 9 March 2007 at the RSL Club Beaudesert, to celebrate International Women’s Day was a memorable occasion for the ninety women including senior students from Beaudesert State High School and The Kooralbyn International School who attended this event
The guest speaker, Professor Ian Frazer, co-developer of the vaccine to prevent cervical cancer, spoke about the importance for all young women to access the vaccine when it becomes available later this year in Australia. He related his pathway to the present of his introduction to research and future plans for the developing world in medicine.

A few lighthearted personal experiences  about his love of skiing which put pressure on passing exams at University, his desire to please his wife to become a better conversationalist at dinner parties rather than discuss medical data, created a very relaxed atmosphere but at the same time not forgetting the importance of his research.
Professor Ian Frazer was the Australian of the Year in 2006. He is presently working with a team in developing countries such as Vanuatu to educate women to be vaccinated. Unfortunately results have shown that a large percentage of the young women there are suffering from cervical cancer. 

The Luncheon began with a welcoming speech from Jane Blunck, the Chairperson for the Status of Women committee outlining the history of International Women’s Day, this was followed by a delicious meal, Professor Ian Frazer’s talk and raffle draws.
A cheque from the Zonta Club of Beaudesert was presented to Professor Frazer by the President Alice Warby, to help continue research and distribute the vaccine to developing countries. 

CONGRATULATIONS to the International Women’s Day organizing
Committee on a very successful and special day, to those members who kindly donated raffle prizes and those who helped where possible to make the day memorable.

TRIVIA NIGHT
The Trivia Night Committee wish to thank all members who baked, donated money or prizes for our very successful Trivia Night . In particular, thanks to Susan Topping and Judy Manderson who excelled in the kitchen at Gleneagle Gables, and to Gerry Gimblett for being our M.C., to Joan Gray and Judy Somes who organized the questions.

Judging by the noise, a fun night was had by all.

Ellen Logan.

FUNDRAISING OPPORTUNITY.

Beaudesert Zonta Club has been given an opportunity to raise funds for our Club by the Lion’s Club of Beaudesert.

The Zonta Board has accepted the following proposal and further discussion will take place at the March dinner meeting.

Firemen’s Games at Beaudesert Showgrounds. 28 and 29 April, 2007

Three workers are required for Saturday and Sunday breakfasts from 6.00am to 9.00am

Guaranteed pay rate of $600.
 FOOTPRINTS OF SERVICE.

As a signature of our Club, service to the local community continues everyday.

Thanks to all those members who keep the Hospital Canteen attended, Telecross
collections and door knocks for charities and other acts of kindness that pass unheralded.   These actions are always appreciated by the recipients and it is also a way that the identity of Zonta can be spread in the community.
Please pencil in your diaries that the deadline for reports and articles for the newsletter is 8th of the month. Thanks Sylvia.
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